
Dear Members, The green sprouts of springtime are popping up in 
full bloom to brighten the world and lush landscapes are rising once 
more.  After the trying times with COVID-19, we’ll need to focus on 
revitalizing life and creating a personal renewal of ourselves and the 
things we missed so dearly. Many of us may have used the barren 
months of quarantine to rethink goals or recycle memories.  Now, as 
we slowly recover normalcy – visiting a loved one in person, giving 
an actual hug, sharing a meal with others – we can relish those 
moments with joy. These times will both recreate who we are and 
help repair what we lost. Ultimately, the pandemic will begin to 
fade and we’ll be renovating friendships, reinventing special events, 
and happily reverting to our favorite pastimes. As an anonymous 
sage once said, “Every day you wake up is an opportunity to renew, 
refresh and reset.” 

A Message from Jan Demonsy, Co-President

April 2021

It’s also almost time to vote on the AAUW proposal to eliminate the degree requirement; 
voting begins on April 7 and continues through May 17.  The AAUW National Board sets out 
several reasons to support this proposal. First, it will advance gender equity and promote 
greater diversity. Also, the Board questions how keeping the degree requirement fosters 
empowering women.  Further, AAUW seeks to be a role model for positive change in the 
world; keeping the requirement reduces that impact, as it doesn’t match our mission and 
values. Since education comes in many forms, women without degrees can still be strong 
advocates. Finally, AAUW must evolve to survive.  Let’s all give this proposal some thought.

Last month Ventura County Supervisor Carmen Ramirez presented the Board of Supervisors 
with a resolution to declare March 24, 2021 as Equal Pay Day and recognizing March 2021 
as Maggie Erickson Kildee and Susan K. Lacey Women’s History Month, as they were the 
first women to serve as supervisors. AAUW Camarillo Branch spoke to acknowledge the 
Board’s acceptance of this resolution (inside).  There’s still much to do toward pay equity, 
but we are grateful for the recognition, including for longtime member Maggie Kildee. 

Finally, more really good news!  We’ve planned June 6, 2021 as our first outdoor meeting In 
Person.  The chosen site is the Historical Society with its lovely gazebo.  It’s a “bring your 
own beverage” event and we we’ll need to wear masks, but just the thought of actually 
seeing each other is wonderful. Please, let’s all cross our fingers!  
Put some spring in your step!
Jan Demonsy aauwcamarillo.copres@gmail.com  pocaterraj@aol.com
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CLICK HERE

General Meeting, April 21, 2021

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=258AVD4W8NCTS&fbclid=IwAR1SJscnESfMiCTnk0HfTKwEE1HBAUi5F9RQR-sO9uklcPaHzWm6iFmKhjg
http://bit.ly/AAUWAprilMeeting
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CLICK HERE

IBC Event Announcement

Find information about LaToya’s book, Intersectional Allies, at https://www.dottirpress.com/intersection-
allies

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=258AVD4W8NCTS&fbclid=IwAR1SJscnESfMiCTnk0HfTKwEE1HBAUi5F9RQR-sO9uklcPaHzWm6iFmKhjg
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEufuCvqzIoEt2b39LmJddDz61qFh_ogJb4
https://www.dottirpress.com/intersection-allies
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2021 Snip and Save Calendar
April 3, 6pm, 805 Candlelight Vigil for AAPI Solidarity, Central Park, Riverpark, Oxnard

April 13, 10am, Non-Fiction Book Group

April 13, 7pm - Antiracist Book Group*

April 14,  5pm, Board Meeting*

April 21, 7pm, General Meeting featuring Ventura County Supervisor Carmen Ramirez

April 23, 3:30pm, Great Decisions

April 27, 7pm, PM Book Group

May 2 , 2pm. IBC Fund Meeting, “Intersectionality: Making a Place for All.” Online.  

May 11, 10am, Non-Fiction Book Group

May 11, 7pm - Antiracist Book Group*

May 12,  5pm, Board Meeting*

May 24, 7pm, PM Book Group

May 28, 3:30pm, Great Decisions

June 6. 1pm, Year End Meeting and Board Installation. IN PERSON (health guidelines 

permitting). Pleasant Valley Historical Society Gazebo. 

Nov 6, Authors’ Day, Spanish Hills Country Club. 
* http://bit.ly/AAUWzoom

Creative Arts Workshop is Coming!

We are excited to expand our program this year to 3 
months of fun and fabulous learning kits. Check out 
our website and register in April for the May kits; 
register in May for the June kits; register in June for 
the July kits. Each month, there will be new ideas to 
keep your family busy with incredible projects and 
games.   Visit http://www.cawregistration.net Please 
share the website with your friends so they, too, can 
enjoy the 3 months of this fantastic family experience.

http://bit.ly/AAUWzoom
http://www.cawregistration.net/
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We Join In Solidarity with the Asian American Pacific Islander (AAPI) 
Community Against Racial Violence 

AAUW Camarillo lends our support to this event, organized by CSUCI 
student leaders. Please share! More info at https://fb.me/e/1pfkGrKoi

https://fb.me/e/1pfkGrKoi


April 13     Staying Sharp by Sr. Sanjay Gupta   
May 11     The Code Breaker:  Jennifer Doudna, Gene Editing, and the Future of the Human Race  by 
Walter Isaacson    
June 8      Heart: A History by Sandeep Jauhar    January book--NY Times, PBS Book Selection   
July 13     The Girl with Seven Names:  A North Korean Defector’s Story  by Hyeonseo Lee 

Possible Future Books (after July):
Promised Land by Barak Obama (700+ pages)
Trick Mirror: Reflections on Self-Delusion by Jia Tolentino, from the PBS Book Club
Harriet Tubman: The Road to Freedom by Catherine Clinton
In the Country of Women: A Memoir by Susan Straight

Contact Barbara Hilburn with suggestions and instructions on joining. hilburndesigns@gmail.com

April 2021

AM Book Review

Our next selection is Conditional Citizens: On Belonging in America by Laila Lalami
What does it mean to be American? Pulitzer Prize-finalist Laila Lalami recounts her unlikely journey 

from Moroccan immigrant to U.S. citizen, using it as a starting point for her exploration of the rights, 

liberties, and protections that are traditionally associated with American citizenship. 

April 13, 7pm 

April 27, 7pm

This group provides a safe, thoughtful place to discuss issues of race, 
equity, and diversity. 
Please join us. 

http://bit.ly/AAUWzoom

Join the Facebook group

Our next book is American Dirt by Jeanine Cummins, which we will be reviewing on 
Monday, April 26 via our usual Zoom method.  It is a gripping book from the very 
beginning, bringing us into the timely issues and plight of the immigrants of today.  For 
those reading ahead, next will be The Vanishing Half by Brit Bennett which we will 
discuss on May 24. If you have any questions, please phone Diana Dingler, 805 987-
8013.

PM Book Group 

Antiracist Book Group

mailto:hilburndesigns@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/AAUWzoom
https://www.facebook.com/groups/587659815493359
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Great Decisions

Brexit and the European Union
Friday, April 23rd, 3:30p.m.

GoToMeeting (we are temporarily meeting online). 

With the “Brexit transition period” coming to an end this year, the United Kingdom 
will formally leave the European Union at the start of 2021. With negotiations 

between the two entities continuing to stall, what does the future of Europe and the 
UK look like? Will the UK survive a possible Scottish vote to leave? Who will step up 

and take command of Europe now that Angela Merkel is out of the spotlight? 

Are you curious about how foreign policy takes shape?  You can learn more with the AAUW Great 
Decisions group.  Our chapter’s Great Decisions meetings – the fourth Friday of each month – are 
informal and invite discussion.  First, before the meeting, at home, we read a brief chapter in our 
booklet and watch a 20-minute video on the month’s topic.  I will be communicating with you via 
email with information about the video disc for viewing at home.  On the meeting day and time, we 
sign into the GoToMeeting website and discuss the topic for about an hour.  This is a safe, 
informative, and non-political venue to discuss important and current foreign policy matters.  No 
experience is necessary!  Please contact Nancy Walters at Nancy Walters nejwalters285@gmail.com  
or 719-395-6531 if you would like to join us.  You will receive an explanatory email about 
GoToMeeting along with the group sign-in number for the meeting.  The sign-in information is 
emailed to each group member every month.  We encourage all members and guests to join in the 
conversation.  You may see a complete list of topics for the year and more information at the 
Foreign Policy Association Great Decisions website: https://www.fpa.org/great_decisions/.

Authors’ Day, Nov. 6, 2021 

We hope you are planning to join us on Nov 6, 2021 when we 
celebrate the return of our fabulous fundraiser and get together 
with friends we haven’t seen for quite a long while. We will be 
moving the event this year to Spanish Hills Country Club, where 
they have a new Chef (we are told he is excellent!). A couple of us 
will be doing a taste test soon. So, please put the date on your 
calendar, and join us again this year for the worthy cause of our 
scholarship fund.
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Public Policy – AAUW Lobby Day! 
Public Policy Chair, Kathy Long 

AAUW California Lobby Day was March 24th and Betsy Metzgar, Pat Ehret and I 
participated along with over 120 AAUW members statewide. Starting with a training 
webinar prior to the day, we learned what the priority bills are for AAUW CA.  The 
day then started with a presentation from Assembly Majority Leader, Eloise Reyes 
and Chair of the Assembly Women’s’ Caucus Cristina Garcia. They spoke to the 
priorities for the Caucus, released the following day: Workplace Equity-SB 62; 
Gender Equity, AB 1287 –known as the “pink tax” –higher prices placed on goods 
sold to women; Health & Safety – AB 124, AB 925, SB 352; Protecting Vulnerable 
Communities, AB 14; SB 4; and AB 1225; and Addressing Poverty, AB 27.  More 
about these bills next month as they work through Committees. 

Our Lobby Day mission focused on: AB92/Co-Sponsored by AAUW CA and 
Assemblymember Eloise Gomez; the bill addressed Child Care Family Fees. This bill 
would waive family fees, using Federal funding, through Oct. 31, 2022, on an 
equitable sliding scale. The average 2-parent family spends around 20% of their 
annual income on childcare. Experts say that spending more than 7% places 
economic stress on working families.  Over the year of the pandemic, 2000 childcare 
homes and 400 childcare centers have closed. The economic Impact to women has 
been dramatic. By increasing the affordability to childcare for families, the economy 
will move to stabilize. 

Senate Bill 62 – Garment Worker Protection Act, authored by Senator Maria Elena 
Durazo would expand and strengthen enforcement of wage theft liability in the 
garment manufacturing industry. By eliminating the “piece rate”, while still allowing 
for bonus and incentive payments, this bill will ensure that workers are paid for ALL 
TIME spent working.  Just in Los Angeles, 2,000 garment manufacturers employ 
more than 46,000 people, mostly immigrant women, who spend 10-12 hours a day 
cutting, sewing and dyeing clothing. Paying by the piece equates to an average of 
$5.15 an hour. This bill would also expand liability for wage violations.

(cont’d next page)
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Public Policy – AAUW Lobby Day! 

(from previous page)

The third bill we lobbied for was Senate Bill 373, by Senator Dave Min: Consumer 
Debt: Economic Abuse. This bill would prohibit creditors and debt collectors from 
being able to collect from an individual when that individual can demonstrate the 
debt was incurred through economic abuse. It would also prevent the debt from 
being reported to credit agencies. It basically focuses on survivors of domestic 
violence, elder or dependent adult abuse, and foster youth. 99% of domestic 
violence cases where financial abuse occurs, are women. 

Our group met with Alchemy Nikole Graham, assistant to Assemblymember Steve 
Bennett. We introduced her to AAUW, some of our projects, the bills we were there 
to lobby, and to ask for his support. Our other State representatives from our 
county weren’t available to meet but will receive the information.  Overall, 
successful day!

Quick update on the work to increase Broadband Access to underserved 
communities throughout Ventura county: On March 16th, the County Board of 
Supervisors adopted a Resolution that speaks to the need for greater Broadband 
access, demonstrated during this pandemic, and the opportunities for grant funding 
from state/federal government. The County Information Technology Services 
Department, in collaboration with the Broadband Consortium, has identified 
possible major alignments for fiber installation: one using State Route 126 right-of-
way, and the other using a combination of State Route 118, Santa Rosa Road 23 and 
State Route 23 rights-of-way. These routes might combine with existing fiber 
networks to better serve the county.  This resolution and work will be woven into 
grant applications to the CPUC at the state for funding opportunities. Stay tuned!

Kathy Long, Public Policy Chair
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March 2021 Proclamation 

Ventura County Board of Supervisors Proclaiming March 2021
Maggie Erickson Kildee and Susan K. Lacey Women’s History Month and 

March 24, 2021 as Equal Pay Day

Whereas, Ventura County residents will join women and men around the world during the month of March
to celebrate National Women’s History Month, observed under the 2021 National theme, “Valiant Women
of the Vote: Refusing to be Silenced,” honoring the extraordinary and often unrecognized determination and
tenacity of women. Against social convention, and often legal restraints, women have created a legacy that
expands the frontiers of possibility for generations to come; and,

Whereas, in 2013, by declaring every March Women’s History Month, it was established that March would
hold a particular significance to Ventura County residents as the Ventura County Board of Supervisor’s
named Women’s History Month in Ventura County in honor of two pioneering women, County Supervisors
Maggie Erickson Kildee and Susan K. Lacey; and,

Whereas, the recognition of Women’s History Month continues to pay tribute to Maggie Erickson Kildee
and Susan K. Lacey, the first two women elected to the Ventura County Board of Supervisors. Their path to
and within public service established a strong precedent for future generations of women to strive to attain;
and,

Whereas, women have and continue to be important and vital participants in the economic, cultural, and
social fabric of our community, working inside and outside of the home, and by promoting new generations
of women leaders who will weave their colorful stories into history; and,

Whereas, Equal Pay Day was first observed in 1996 by the National Committee on Pay Equity as a public

awareness event to illustrate the gap between men’s and women’s wages. In 1963 women earned 59 cents
for every dollar that a man made, in 1992 it was 77 cents, and currently it’s 82 cents. That is the average for
all women; the wage gap is even greater for most women of color; and,

Whereas, the next Equal Pay Day is March 24, which symbolizes how far into the year women must work to
earn what men earned in the previous year. Women’s pay affects not only their current income but their
future circumstances as well. It affects how much they are able to save, and it determines the amount of
Social Security for which they will be eligible; and,

Whereas, the County of Ventura is proud to recognize the contributions of exemplary women in our
community and encourages all of our local women’s organizations to continue to work towards electing
more female representation into public office, retaining and advancing women’s rights, and resolving the
inequities that women still face today.

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, that the Ventura County Board of Supervisors hereby celebrates March
as Maggie Erickson Kildee and Susan K. Lacey Women’s History Month in Ventura County and March 24,
2021 as Equal Pay Day.

“When Women Succeed, We All Succeed”
Presented on this 23rd day of March 2021
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New Member Introduction, from VP of Membership, Cathy Trevino

Introducing our New Member, Hannah Stevens, Camarillo resident who exemplifies 
everything AAUW stands for.  Welcome Hannah!

I was born and raised in Malibu, CA and graduated from Malibu High School.  I completed a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Cellular Molecular Biology with a minor in Chemistry in 2015 from 
Humboldt State University in Arcata, CA.  I also completed Masters coursework in Herbal Medicine, 
Human Anatomy and Physiology from American College of Healthcare Sciences in Portland, OR.  I 
am currently in the Genetic Assistant Training Program at Johns Hopkins School of Medicine 
working as a clinical assistant at a mental health treatment program called Paradigm Treatment in 
Malibu.  I hope to get into a Genetic Counseling Masters program beginning fall 2022.

I was an athlete in college and have spent many years as a youth coach in water sports such as 
Surfing (about 6 years) and Rowing (about 2 years). I have 4 years’ experience as a California State 
Junior Lifeguard Assistant Instructor at Leo Carrillo Beach in Malibu. Watching young people 
connect with the natural world has always been a joy to me and I love to watch people feel 
empowered as they learn a new skill in natural environments. 

I have extensive clinical shadow experience under a Naturopathic Physician as well as a Genetic 
Counselor. I have a passion for holistic medicine and preventive healthcare.  My dream is to 
become a Genetic Counselor in the future and hope to work in the field of Pre-implantation 
Genetic Diagnosis.

My absolute favorite activity is to swim in the ocean. In my free time I enjoy going to the beach 
with my husband and two small children. I also love to cook, sing, and explore new places in 
nature.

CSUCI Scholarship Review

Do you have a few hours to spare 
in May reviewing scholarship 
applications with our easy-to-use 
scoring template and other 
member reviewers? 5-10 hours 
total. 

Love Our Mission? Join our 
Leadership Team!

Contact Gloria about opportunities 
for board, committee, or project 
work. We have many ways to get 
involved to support equity for 
women and girls. 

Volunteer Opportunities!! 
Email aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com for more infol! 

mailto:aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com
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Tech Trek 2021 Update

I’m pleased to let you know that we have selected seven 7th grade and 
two 8th grade girls to attend Tech Trek camp this summer. This year it will 
be an innovative on-line camp centered around a robotics project (an 
animated hat). We had a big hurdle in the need to conduct nominations, 
applications and interviews all online this year. Fewer teachers responded 
to our requests for nominations, and only half of the nominees completed 
application.

Still, we have found nine delightful young ladies to represent our 
Branch. They will get to choose which of the three weeks of camp they 
will attend. A robotics kit will be provided, and the camp can also help 
with loan of other technology if needed. We will invite the girls and their 
parents to attend our September Branch meeting to show you their 
completed projects.

This was a difficult year financially, as we had no fundraising projects and 
no corporate grants to fund Tech Trek. However, Tech Trek is clearly a 
project with great support by our members. The Somis Town and Country 
Club made a donation to cover a girl who lives in Somis. All the rest of the 
costs of camp this year have been covered by member donations, so 
sincere thanks are due to Gladys Ochangco, Janet Lindquist, Judy Gill, Meg 
Perry, Dora Prihar, Vanessa Otto, and Cathy Trevino for their 
donations. Ladies, but sure to come to the September meeting and meet 
the beneficiaries of your generosity.

Vanessa Otto.
votto@ootto.comDid you know that making a donation to AAUW Camarillo is as easy 

as opening the camera app on your phone? If you point the camera 
at that box on the left (a QR code!) , you will go directly to our 
donation page on PayPal!  You can always go “old school” and send a 
check. Info at the end of the Beacon.  

mailto:votto@ootto.com
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AAUW Members are Lifelong Learners. 
Learn more in two webinars: AAUW’s upcoming election and the 

Diversity Equity and Inclusion Toolkit

AAUW Fellowships and Grants: Did You Know!?

Since 1888, AAUW has been one of the largest funders of women’s graduate education, investing in 
women who go on to change the world, funding the educations of countless women so they could 
follow their dreams. From astronauts to zoologists, the recipients of AAUW’s fellowships, grants and 
awards represent nearly every imaginable field of endeavor. Overall, we’ve given more than $115 
million to over 13,000 women and nonprofit organizations around the world. Our recipients include 
some of the most influential voices of the past two centuries — women who have helped shape 
history — as well as nonprofit organizations at the forefront of driving social change.

Fellowships and grants were awarded to 259 women and community projects in 2019-20. In 2020-21 
academic year, AAUW awarded nearly $4M in fellowships and grants. This funding helps to ease the 
burden of student debt, which disproportionately affects women, so that promising women can excel 
in their fields and become leaders in business, government, academia, community activism, the arts 
and sciences. The Camarillo Branch Grant # 1593, Career Development Grant, is currently one of the 
sponsors of Feather Ives, for the 2020-21 school year.  Feather transitioned to a career in science in 
2016 through a STEM career education program at a community college. She is earning a master of 
public health and is implementing a college food-security resources program for The Richmond 
Promise in Richmond, CA. Don’t miss Feather’s story and a chance to hear about the work we are 
helping to sponsor at our May 2nd Zoom Meeting sponsored by our IBC, Ventura County Interbranch 
Council. Registration information in this issue of “The Beacon”.

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMudu-pqT4sE9x-ANin6bD-1KTaEl8W1KP1?emci=ea03c779-dc8b-eb11-85aa-00155d43c992&emdi=54045e58-be8c-eb11-85aa-00155d43c992&ceid=1041925
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_y_Q6s7SlQF2QwNyJ4dOrpw?emci=ea03c779-dc8b-eb11-85aa-00155d43c992&emdi=54045e58-be8c-eb11-85aa-00155d43c992&ceid=1041925
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Member News

Camarillo Branch 
Board of Directors and Chairs

2020-2021
Gloria Miele
Jan Demonsy
Co-Presidents

Aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com
Aauwcamarillo.copres@gmail.com

Gladys Ochangco
VP, Programs
Cathy Trevino

VP, Membership
Mary Goldberg

Recording Secretary
Vanessa Otto

Treasurer
Jennie Baker

Membership Treasurer
Diana Dingler

Corresponding Secretary
Kathy Long

Public Policy
Pam Perkins-Dwyer

Past President
Nancy Walters/Janet Lindquist

Hospitality
Kay Ito

Communications and PR
Kathy Long

Beacon Editor
Gloria Miele

Beacon Design and Layout
Open position:

Co-President-Elect

Congratulations KidSTREAM! 

Thank you, Camarillo!!

mailto:Aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com
mailto:Aauwcamarillo.copresident@gmail.com
https://scontent-lax3-1.xx.fbcdn.net/v/t1.6435-9/164897097_873602856529574_22538172337591483_n.jpg?_nc_cat=102&ccb=1-3&_nc_sid=8bfeb9&_nc_ohc=tUG6-Rv79psAX8ONc11&_nc_ht=scontent-lax3-1.xx&oh=9c2e5a32b1f96be45b89b2f6725ef172&oe=6088DC3C


Membership

Not a member? Join anytime!
Program year is July-June, but first-time 
discounts are available through the year. 
Contact Cathy Trevino, 805-757-3677 or 

email cathytrevino47@gmail.com.

New members can also use the link below to 
join. 

AAUW Camarillo Branch New Member Join 
Link

Select New Member and for Member Type 
choose MOB-Branch Member. Annual dues are 
due by June 30th of the same year. 

Join and pay with a check by printing this page, 
then completing the Member Form at right. 
Follow the instructions on the Form.

Share with a friend! 

Visit the Branch Website for more info:  AAUW 
Camarillo (CA) Branch website

Please contact Cathy Trevino, 805-757-3677 or 
email cathytrevino47@gmail.com for any 
other membership questions or how to get 
involved in the membership committee! 
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Want to make a donation? Mail your check to the address above, or 
scan the QR code to make an online, tax deductible donation to 
keep our programs going! 

https://svc.aauw.org/RECore/wMembership/NewJoinBranch_Enter.asp?branchid=CA0132
https://camarillo-ca.aauw.net/
mailto:cathytrevino47@gmail.com

